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Re: Docket No. 20220067-GU, Petition for rate increase by Florida Public Utilities 
Company, Florida Division of Chesapeake Utilities Corporation, Florida Public Utilities 
Company - Fort Meade Division, and Florida Public Utilities Company - Indiantown 
Division 

Dear Mr. Cassel: 

In response to your Test Year Notification Letter dated March 24, 2022, the Florida Public 
Service Commission (Commission) has opened Docket No. 20220067-GU for Florida Public 
Utilities Company, Florida Division of Chesapeake Utilities Corporation, Florida Public Utilities 
Company - Fort Meade, and Florida Public Utilities Company - Indiantown (Companies) 
forthcoming general base rate increase proceeding. It has been noted that the Companies propose 
to utilize a projected 12-month test year period ending December 31 , 2023, for the permanent 
rate increase proceeding. The Companies ' test year request is hereby approved for purposes of 
filing its Minimum Filing Requirements. Please be advised that approval of the test year for 
filing purposes does not mean that the appropriateness of the selected test year could not be 
raised as an issue in the proceeding. 

It is my understanding that the Companies intend to make their filing no earlier than May 24, 
2022, in order to be in compliance with Rule 25-7.140(1), Florida Administrative Code (F.A.C.). 
If the Companies are unable to file on May 24, 2022, they must notify the Commission in 
accordance with Rule 25-7.140(3), F.A.C. 

If you have any questions or concerns regarding this matter, please contact Andrew Maurey, the 
Director of the Division of Accounting and Finance, at (850) 413-6465. 

Andrew Giles Fay 
Chairman 

An Affirmative Action / Equal Opportunity Employer 
PSC Website: http://www.floridapsc.com Email: Commissioner.Fay@psc.state.n.us 
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cc: Commissioner Art Graham 
Commissioner Gary F. Clark 
Commissioner Mike La Rosa 
Commissioner Gabriella Passidomo 
Mr. Braulio Baez, Executive Director 
Mr. Mark Futrell, Deputy Executive Director 
Mr. Keith Hetrick, General Counsel 
Ms. Mary Ann Helton, Deputy General Counsel 
Ms. Judy Harlow, Director Division of Economics 
Mr. Andrew Maurey, Director, Division of Accounting and Finance 
Mr. Tom Ballinger, Director, Division ofEngineering 

v Mr. Adam Teitzman Commission Clerk 
Mr. Richard Gentry, Office of Public Counsel 
Ms. Beth Keating, Gunster Law Firm 
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